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Dear reader,

Thank you for taking the time to look at my portfolio! I've worked very hard during this year in English, and I'm glad you're able to see what I've done.

With every piece that I create, there's one thing that I really like to do. I try to incorporate something relevant from my past into the story. The goal is to give the piece a personal touch without saying something that will totally lose the reader. It could be a quirk like a coined word, or a character from Mr. Man Land. That's the main reason why I've always loved the writing experience. This objective gives me an extra challenge to work at while creating a piece, and it's fun remembering some things from the past.

As far as the basic writing process goes, mine is pretty straightforward. Think of some ideas, put them down, and repeat until it's perfect to me. If you're more of a visual person, here's my writing process in drawing form. And of course, it never hurts to have a friend read it. But I don't think writing will play a big part in my career choice, unless writing a resume counts. I'm not big enough on writing to consider it as a main career.

I'm a strange guy. I love to make people laugh, and having fun with friends is priceless to me. I manage to make friends very quickly; it's a skill that I'm very grateful for. Over this year I've really gotten better at presentations, considering that we've had about five billion in Mrs. Weiss's class. Speaking of which, I've never liked presentations, but they don't seem as bad after this year. I love great food, and I enjoy things that make you think, whether it's video games or complex stories, or sometimes a combination of the two. During the year, I've written a couple of pieces that went more in-depth about me: my Biopoem and Where I'm From poem will help you get to know me, if you haven't met me already.

It was a no-brainer choice for my narrative. By far my greatest accomplishment at the time, the trip to Duke University to collect my award for my SAT score was the culmination of everything I'd learned so far in my life. The event was so busy that it was an easy choice for me to make. I had plenty of material to work with, but looking back on it, I definitely could've made it much, much better. I believe it revealed that I was a fun-loving guy. If you'd like to read it, here it is.
The task for our biggest paper of the year was to analyze The Tragic Flaws of Oedipus Rex. It was very involved, but I think the extremely long process was very rewarding, and I believe it helped the piece in the end. It was, however, very tedious, and I believe that was difficult. I never thought I'd need endurance to write a paper! I believe that my paper is very logical and well set up. However, I've always had a problem beginning and ending with a bang. I could use some of those Trevor wallop skills, for sure. There were note cards, rough drafts, research books, and all kinds of things that needed to be accomplished before I arrived at the final piece. It was mostly grammatical errors that changed from one draft to the next, as well as the formatting elements, like page numbering and source citing.

I'm pretty sure Nikko red my literary analysis, and I read his. His input definitely helped bring out the best in the paper, which you can read right here.
This next piece was a blast to write and read. To create our story of Star Crossed Lovers, we had to take inspiration from Romeo and Juliet. To be perfectly honest, I wouldn't change a thing. Reading the stories to the class made them unique, and if I changed it, well, obviously it wouldn't be the same. I consider this the best piece I've written all year; check it out here.
It was great working with Nikko to create our entry into the Literary Genres Pageant. It took a lot of hard work to find all of the content for the movie, but Nikko handled most of that, and he did a great job. I did most of the editing, and Nikko gave me input. We made an excellent team, and the final product was great, albeit longer than the other movies. But maybe that's a good thing. You can view the fruits of our labor right here.
I think that the deepest piece that I created this year had to be the Miles Davis PowerPoint. The book was a fascinating read, and I enjoyed transferring it to the computer screen. I got lucky with my selection for a book. I've always had a hidden talent for music, and I never really ran with it, because I felt it was too formal. I just like having fun with music. Anyway, the book I selected was about Miles Davis, a famous Jazz trumpeter known for creating his own hybrid style. The PowerPoint itself came out fantastic, and again, this is one of those things that I wouldn't revise. I guess I'm a preserver when I can be. I believe this one's a must-see, so click here.
This portfolio really has made me analyze myself as a writer, and I like what this year has done to me as far as writing goes. Looking back on all of these pieces has made me realize that I have a very simple, yet unique style of writing. I believe that it's easy to adapt my style to any form of writing, save maybe the literary analyses. That's probably why it was such a difficult piece for me. The love story idea seemed a little cheesy to me at first, but it was definitely the most fun piece to write, by far. And in my opinion, it's the best piece that I created all year. While I'm here, I have to thank everyone that made these works possible, which is pretty much everyone in my English class: Trevor, Nikko, Jon, Dominic, Chris (get outta here), and others; as well as my teacher, Mrs. Weiss; and the usual family members for keeping me going strong all year. And whoever is reading this: Thanks to you too! You just took the time to review all of my hard work for the year, and that means a lot.

Sincerely,

Michael Tarpey

